Wisconsin Lions-Multiple District 27-E2

District Cabinet Meeting

Moose Lodge-3604 Curvue Road-Eau Claire, WI

March 31st, 2019

	March 31 st , 2019	
3:00 pm	Cabinet Meeting Call to Order	DG Patrick Furey
	Pledge of Allegiance	1st VDG Stacey Nesseth
	Prayer	Lion Anita LeCleir
	Song Introductions & Opening Comments - Lee / Godi &	ID Connie LeCleir-Meyer Buckber DG John E. DI DG Patrick Furey
3:15 pm	Roll Call -passed around	
	Approval of Minutes PDG Tom / 2VDE Tom	
	Treasurer's Report PDG Day / PDG Dan	Treasurer Lion Reid Meyer
3:30 pm	Old Business	DG Patrick Furey
	New Business	DG Patrick Furey
	1) 2019-2022 WLF Director Appointment	
	2) Half Moon Dragon Boat Festival	
3:45 pm	Committee Reports: (*Submitted a report)	
		PDG Jim Wahl - N/A
	Bowling-District/State *-Working on raffles	Lion Rhonda Bierbrauer-Feb15-Apr. 5,
	Childhood Cancer	Lion Lauri Klinkhammer-
	District Policy	PDG Tom LeCleir
	State Resolutions, Constitutions & By-Laws	PDG Dan Gaeu
	Diabetes Awareness & Action *	Lion Dr. Bob Johnson
	District Convention *- not many Surveys	IPDG Bradley Barth
	Environmental*	Lion Anita LeCleir
	Family and Women	Lion Anita LeCleir
	Global Leadership Team (GLT) *	PDG Jay Nesseth
		PCC Wayne Babros -NA
	Global Service Team (GST) * 32/46 clubs repor	ting IPDG Bradley Barth
	Golf *	Kenneth King - May 11th
	Hearing Preservation Awareness & Action *	PDG Dan Gaeu
	Hunger	1
	Information Technology	IPDG Bradley Barth
	International Director Comments	ID Connie LeCleir-Meyer

Zone Region 4 Meeting

Minutes 11-14-18

The meeting was called to order by Zone Chairman Tom Goller at 7:30 p.m. The meeting was held at Beetles Supper Club, Centerville WI. Thirteen Lions were in attendance, representing five of the six clubs in the zone.

Lion Goller led the Pledge of Allegiance. All Lions introduced themselves and the clubs they represented. The following information was shared at the meeting.

- The District Convention will be held in Eau Claire at the Lismore Hotel on March 15 -16,
 2019. All Lions are encouraged to participate. Lion Goller shared a few details about the convention.
- 2. Lion Goller shared information and discussed the various cabinet reports that had been made available at the October 14, 2018 meeting.
- 3. The Wisconsin State Lions Convention will be held on May 16 18, 2019 in Wisconsin Dells. All Lions are encouraged to attend.
- 4. A discussion was held regarding the need for officer training in our Zone in the near future.
- The question of whom or how to contact your Lion's club in our individual communities was brought up. We need some help and action on this
- A new handout needs to be created showing the various district, state and international programs that the clubs donate to each year. How are we going to do this?
- 7. We discussed what all clubs in the Zone were doing in regard to Vision Screening. Result 100% participation!
- 8. A member from each club spoke about activities and projects that they have accomplished or are currently involved in. It was great to hear about the wonderful activities and projects that are happening in our Zone!
- 9. Discussion was held regarding various ways each clubs recruits new members.

Examples:

Ettrick - Farm and Friends Nights

Galesville - NCAA Final Night

Respectfully Submitted,

Tom Goller

Zone Chairman

WLF Board Meeting

January 2019

Motion made to review the Constitution and By-laws to change the date and location of the WLF Annual Meeting starting year 2020.

Appreciation patches will be changed to all have the same colored border to save costs in creating them.

Lions Camp for Kids raffle tickets are available to be distributed. Drawing will be September 13, 2019 at 1 pm at the WLF office.

Birch Sturm golf outing will take place July 20, 2019.

Deer hides were still coming in as of our last board meeting. Last date to turn in hides was January 18, 2019.

Visitor days reservations began January 9, 2019. An additional visitor day has been added Saturday, August 24, 2019.

Eye glass recycling report – from July 2018-November 2018 we have collected over 310,000 pairs of used eyeglasses. Minnesota Lions delivered 109,850 pairs of used eyeglasses on November 1st.

Minnesota Lions have collected and donated over 11,026,818 pairs since 1993.

Vision Screening – since July 1st, 33,782 children have been screened. 3,224 of those children were referred.

Phase 1 of the challenge course is complete and the 2nd phase is being worked on. A resolution will be submitted to be voted on at the State Convention to spend over \$100,000to work on the zip line and other parts of the Challenge course.

A new furnace was installed in the Dining Hall on December 7th.

New officers for 2019-2020 were voted on and approved

President – Tal Janowitz

Secretar Mice President - Mary Vrieze

Treasurer - Daryl Blank

Secretary - Larry Testa

reasurer

Congratulations Director Larry!!!

				Donathan	Mamadal (III	VOC A	1000				
LIONS CLUB 27 E-2	Donation - Date	Donation- Amount	Thank you letter sent	Donation- Annual Patch Sent	Memorial/Honor Donations - date & amount	KOS Awards Received (\$1000 each)	GOS Awards Received (\$500 each)	Amount on Hand towards KOS	# of Eligible KOS	eligiblability	Total Donated - if neg or room
Alma				00111	ditiooin	1 151000 Euch	T (3300 edcn)	\$1,700.00	1	for KOS	pledge
Alma Center								\$971.00			
Altoona	10/26/2018	\$500.00	X	X				\$1,750.00	1		
Arcadia								\$8,700.00	8		
Augusta	10/30/2018	\$325.00	X	X				\$2,250.00	2		
Black River Falls								\$1,200.00	1		
Blair	1							\$100.00			
Boyceville	1							\$1,100.00	1		
Cleghorn	1							\$1,695.00	1		
Cochrane-Buffalo City								\$400.00	240		
Deer Park								\$0.00			
Durand								\$350.00			
Eau Claire Evening								\$25.00			
Eau Claire Noon	1							\$4,350.00	4		
Eau Claire Seymour								\$1,900.00	1		
Eleva-Strum	12/27/2018	\$100.00	X	X				\$1,705.00	1		
Elk Mound								\$100.00			
Ellsworth								\$4,150.00	4		
Ettrick						2 (8/23/2018)		\$2,175.00	2		
Fairchild						The second secon		\$1,100.00	1		
Fall Creek								\$750.00			
Fountain City								\$250.00			
Galesville						1 (10/1/2018)		\$1,350.00	1		
Glen Hills								\$800.00			
Hammond								\$200.00			
Hudson								\$550.00	0		
Hudson Sunrise								\$700.00			
Independence								\$2.050.00	2		
Knapp								\$200.00			
Menomonie						1 (12/4/2018)		\$629.00	0		
Merrillan								\$0.00			
Mondovi								\$1,900.00	1		
Nelson								\$200.00			
Osseo	8/14/2018	\$200.00	X	X				\$400.00			
Pepin						The state of the s	I KI V.	\$300.00			
Pigeon Falls							Arman a	\$400.00			
Pleasantville								\$150.00			
Plum City								\$250.00			
Prescott	8/29/2018	\$200.00	X	X				\$1,606.00	1		
River Falls								\$2,050.00	2		
Roberts								\$1,050.00	1		
Somerset								\$0.00			
Spring Valley								\$0.00			
Star Prairie								\$410.00			
Trempealeau								\$4,475.00	4		
Waumandee Area								\$1,600.00	1		
Whitehall								\$200.00			
Woodville								\$1,750.00	1		
District 27-E2								\$8,248.00	8		
					27-E2 Lioness	Clubs					
Arcadia Lioness Chippewa Valley Lioness								\$3,300.00 \$25.00	3		
Galesville Lioness					27-E2 Leo C	lubs		\$600.00			
Altoona LEO					2/-LZ L80 C	10.03		\$0.00			
Fall Creek LEO								\$0.00			
Star Prairie LEO								\$0.00			
SIGHT FIGHTE LEG	J							φυ.ου			

9.

Lions Multiple District 27-E2 Financial Report



 2018-2019 YTD Summary – High-level column aligns with the District checkbook, General column aligns with the District Budget, and District Programs columns align with the respective District Program/Fund summaries (see respective financial documents accordingly).

JONS			District Programs						
We Serve	High-level (see electronic register)	General (see District Budget)	Hearing	Missions	Youth	Vision	District Programs Summary		
Beginning									
Account			_	_					
Balance	\$59,344.02	\$22,779.66	\$19,559.65	\$7,315.12	\$8,297.77	\$1,391.82	\$36,564.36		
Total Receipts	\$47,971.52	\$42,846.52	\$2,625.00	\$850.00	\$350.00	\$1,300.00	\$5,125.00		
Total Disbursements	\$46,640.49	\$45,515.89	\$0.00	\$1,000.00	\$80.88	\$43.72	\$1,124.60		
Ending Account Balance	\$60,675.05	\$20,110.29	\$22,184.65	\$7,165.12	\$8,566.89	\$2,648.10	\$40,564.76		
Net Change	\$1,331.03	-\$2,669.37	\$2,625.00	-\$150.00		\$1,256.28	\$4,000.40		

2. 2018-2019 Adhoc Programs Summary - Financial view of unplanned programs throughout the current year.





Service at District Convention!





LIONS	Adhoc District Programs						
			Homeless	District			
100 HORS	Beep	Childhood	Those in	Programs			
We Serve	Baseball	Cancer	Need	Summary			
Beginning							
Account							
Balance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00			
Total Receipts	\$3,444.00	\$4,250.00	\$730.00	\$8,424.00			
Total							
Disbursements	\$5,000.00	\$4,250.00	\$0.00	\$9,250.00			
Ending							
Account							
Balance	-\$1,556.00	\$0.00	\$730.00	-\$826.00			
Net Change	-\$1,556.00	\$0.00	\$730.00	-\$826.00			

- 3. District and Club Taxes District taxes were completed and submitted by the November 15, 2018 deadline; a copy of the return is available on file for review. A filing reminder was sent to Clubs along with a link to the e-Postcard, etc.
- 4. State and District Dues Summary Clubs have been billed for 2018-2019 first- and second-half dues; only one club remains outstanding for first-half dues (Somerset) and 17 clubs remain outstanding for second-half dues.

Leader Dog

March 29,2019

Leader Dog had a display at the MD27-E2 District Convention. Material was distributed to convention goers (especially ball point pens) and a sign up sheet for a club speaker featuring leader dog garnered five responses. Ten dollars in quarters was left on the display table.

Currently Leader Dog is looking for puppy raisers and more money to fund projects.

Beth Thompson

DISTRICT 27-E2 GOLF REPORT

March 31, 2019

As of February 1, 2019, there has been one submitted application for the 2020 District Golf tournament. The Trempealeau Lions Club had submitted their application prior to the February 1st deadline.

The 2019 host for the District 27-E2 golf tournament will be the Cleghorn and Eleva Strum Lion Clubs. This will be held at Hickory Hills Golf Course, Eau Claire, WI on Saturday, May 11, 2019.

Addendum: The Trempealeau Lions Club had the most votes at the District 27-E2 Spring convention to host the 2020 District 27-E2 golf tournament. Congratulations!

Thank you

Lion Ken King District 27-E2 Golf Chair

27-E2 HEARING COMMITTEE REPORT Cabinet meeting: March 31, 2019

Four requests have come in for hearing aids since July 1st of which two were approved for an aid, and another was approved at the 140-200% of poverty level, whereby they can receive aids at their expense at a much reduced WLF-negotiated cost. The other was disapproved because of income considerably above the 200% of poverty level.

Because of the low number of applications received the past several years, we currently have funds to cover about twenty-nine additional aids, at \$900 per aid. As stated on my previous report, because of the large amount of reserve, if clubs have a better use/more urgent need for their contributions, I suggested reducing their hearing aid fund contributions for this year.

Accordingly, as shown on the attached record of individual club contributions for the past twelve years, contributions for the year are ~\$2,000 less than last year, as many clubs have reduced or stopped their contribution. I continue to recommend reductions until our reserve is down significantly..

I recommend that Lions Clubs make efforts to reach out to their communities to inform the hard-of-hearing in their area of our assistance for those who are financially needy.

Clubs which are interested in learning more about our WLF Hearing Aid Project can contact me, 715-386-8054, to schedule a visit at their membership meeting.

Dan Gaeu Hearing Chair

Reaching, Touching, Improving Lives
The Lions of Wisconsin

Wisconsin Lions State Bowling Committee

Meeting Minutes

Annual Winter Meeting Saturday, February 23, 2019 Circle B Recreation, Cedarburg, WI

Committee Members in Attendance: Justin Schmidt A2, Carl Aschliman B2, Mike Carter C1, Dennis

Christianson C2, Bruce Voight D1, Ken Johnson D2 and Ronda Bierbauer E2

Absent: Jeanne Angelini A1, Bill Hilbert B1, Jerry Zais E1

Also Attending: Bob Lauer (Grafton), Lee Verg & Wayne Schwartz (Caroline)

Meeting Minutes

Lion Chair Christianson called the meeting to order at 10:37am.

The Minutes from the Fall Meeting were reviewed. Motion by Lion Johnson to accept the minutes as written. 2nd by Lion Bierbrauer. Motion carried.

An updated Financial Report was distributed and reviewed by Lion Voight. Motion by Lion Johnson to accept the financial report to be filed for audit. 2nd by Lion Carter. Motion carried.

Lion Bob Lauer, Grafton Lions, gave an update on the 2019 State Bowling Tournament.

- 1. 63 teams are registered, 468 paid registrant events
- 2. Teams are registered for each weekend except for March 1-2, No bowling that weekend.
- 3. Circle B is flexible so they will be able to accommodate late registrants on any weekend.

Lion Bob Lauer presented a check for \$936 which is the committee's portion of the 468 pre-registrants entry fee.

Lion Aschliman gave a report from 2020 Tournament Host, Bear Creek/Caroline Lions. Tournament dates are set for February 15, 2020 through April 5, 2020. Doubles & Singles Shifts will run Saturdays, 11am and 3pm. Team Shifts on Sundays will be 10am and 2pm.

Merrill Lions have submitted the necessary application forms to host the 2021 State Tournament. Lion Christianson has visited Lincoln Lanes in Merrill and completed the site inspection. All necessary requirements have been met. Lion Voight will contact the State Elections Chair and State Convention Chair to add Merrill to the State Election Ballot for Bowling 2021.

Lion Voight distributed a draft of a new 1-page Tournament Entry Form. After some discussion it was decided that a "non-sanctioned" average should be added to the bowling application. Lion Voight will make that change and forward copies to the Committee. Committee members are asked to review the new form and it will be discussed at the May meeting.

PDG Jim Noll provided a draft of the Proposed Policy Manual changes for the Bowling Committee to review at the Winter Meeting. Committee members reviewed and decided that everything was in line with the current Bowling Committee procedures. Lion Voight will respond to PDG Noll.

The next meeting will be held at the Lions State Convention at Chula Vista, Wisconsin Dells on Saturday, May 18 at 8am.

Being no further business, Lion Johnson moved the meeting be adjourned. Second by Lion Carter. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am.

Respectfully Submitted, Lion Bruce Voight, Secretary/Treasurer

ZONE MEETING MINUTES

FEBRAURY 19, 2019

27-E2 Z1 R1

Woodville (sec.), Hudson (sec., VP,), Star Prairie (sec.) Roberts (Pres. & Sec.) Called to order at 6:40 pm at the Barn Board in Roberts.

I. The Pledge of Allegiance

- A. Very happy to welcome our District Governor ,Pat Furey to our zone meeting Zone.
- B. Ronda began by telling of President Gudrun Yngvadottir message. The floor was give to District Governor Pat to address the clubs that were present. He gave his "It's Time." presentation. Addressing the need to give to your community but to also look at giving to the organization of Lions in all their areas if service (Leader Dog, WLF, Restoring Hope Transplant House, etc.)

Each Club presented their events that just happened or will be happening. Hudson for meat raffle to support the Lions Camp, up coming Breakfast on April 7 and their annual Garage Sale in May. Star Prairie on their up coming Egg Hunt on April 13 and that they will be celebrating their clubs 50th Anniversary on OX Cart Days in August. Roberts Dinner In The Dark, Pancake Breakfast on April 14, Euchre Tournament coming up in April and that they will celebrate their clubs 60th anniversary this year and Good Neighbor Days 55th. Woodville of their generous donation to the food pantry for \$1000, to the Elementary school for winter clothing \$217, their Super Bowl Breakfast was a huge success on Feb. 3 and the up coming 68th Syttende Mai Celebration coming up on May 16 thru the 18.

- C. Discussion on the Lions magazine and how one small article can change a club. One photo graph can say a thousand words. The Wisconsin Lions magazine was shown addressing the clubs in our Zone being featured in the write ups.
- Discussion in the Health Assessment that Ronda receives on the clubs in her zone. Direction to make sure that service projects are being sent in to LCIF along with hours and people served. Lions has goals and we are all apart of that goal.

II. The News from the Cabinet

Ray Hempel in their club because every club has one. You need only look.

- B. Having a newsletter for your club is an excellent way to communicate to your members. Presidents should do and send out every month. Make sure if you have members who do not use computers are mailed a newsletter.
- C. Ronda discussed the 100 % awards for Presidents and Secretaries. Please be aware of the deadline for submitting and the qualifications needed to earn the award. Presidents and secretaries your responsibility to submit if earned. Clubs there is a chance you have a Melvin Jones award waiting to be issued. Please check to make sure you are making an effort to issue the award to a Lion well deserved of the award.

V. The Visits will continue

- A. Ronda will continue to make surprise visits to the clubs in her Zone and try to attend events being out on by the clubs.
- B. Happy to have been to the Somerset BINGO night. The club is doing very well with this fundraiser and giving back to the community. Although there was no Chicken left Ronda did have some awesome Pie at the Deer Park event. Santa's arrival in Roberts was a huge success.

Conclusion: Ronda has told her zone that she intended to stay their Zone Chair even with her 2VDG position. She believes they have a good thing going and would like to see it continue. As for the upcoming years, something will have to change, for a little time anyway. ©

Raffle: Ronda decided to do it a little differently by handing out poker chips to those in attendance. There were 6 bags with the number 1 through 6 on them. As the chips were drawn you were able to pick what was inside one of the bags, no opening til the end. Given away was a nice thermo thermos, a bottle of wine, 3 gift card with a Lions magnet clip or Lions notebook attached, and a coffee mug with star bucks gift card. After all chips were collected for the grand prize of a Green Bay Packer Town bottle of wine with a "kindness matters pin attached to it.

Ronda explained how to use the poker chips at the clubs next dinner meeting to help assist in making the members reach out to other members in the club. Although a smaller attendance for this zone meeting the conversation and discussions were very helpful and effective for all in attendance. Next meeting set for April 23, 2019 at 6:30 pm. At the Barn Board.

Adjourned at 8:43 pm

Submitted by Zone Chair Ronda Bierbrauer

Lions Cabinet Meeting Report 03/31/2019

I have received \$9701 in contributions to the Camp Needlepoint/Daypoint Campership Fund from 17 Lions Clubs (5 new from last year) for 2019. I have attached a separate spreadsheet with those contributions.

If you have more questions about Camp Needlepoint/Daypoint, if you are interested in a program presentation at your club meeting, or if you want to contribute to the Campership Fund, contact me at:

558 River Hills Drive River Falls, WI 54022 715-441-1558 rbjmd@hotmail.com

Lion Dr. Bob Johnson, 27-E2 Diabetes Awareness Chairman

10/14/18 MD-27E2 Cabinet Meeting

District LCIF Coordinator

MD27-E2 District Cabinet,

LCIF is just over 50 years old. To celebrate that milestone "Campaign 100" has been started since the International Convention in Las Vegas.

Campaign 100 is LCIF's most ambitious fundraising effort. This will span three years and seek to raise \$300 million by June 30, 2021. Campaign 100 will empower Lions to serve 200+ million people a year by:

- Increasing service impact
- Fighting diabetes
- Expanding global causes

See LCIF.org/BE100 for details on this initiative.

So far for this 2018-2019 Lions year (as of 03/24/2019), 12 clubs have donated a total of \$8,685 to LCIF.

The clubs or Individuals within the club that have donated are:

Altoona	Cleghorn	Eau Claire Eve	Ellsworth
Ettrick	Fall Creek	Fountain City Farm Fest	Independence
Menomonie	Prescott	River Falls	Roberts

** Anyone can donate to the Lions Club International Foundation. **

"If not us then who, if not now then when?" - John E. Lewis

Yours in Lionism,

PDG Bradley Barth

2018-2019 LCIF Coordinator

02/10/19 MD-27E2 Cabinet Meeting

District GST Coordinator

MD27-E2 District Cabinet,

We are now just under three quarters into our Lions year. I would suspect that all clubs have done some form of service by this time. Unfortunately, that is not the case per reporting via MyLion App and MyLCI.

For 2018-2019 as of 03/24/2019:

32 of 46 Clubs have reported 540 service activities for 15,397 Lion hours serving 53,513 people.

With 1,672 Lions in the district, this is an average of 1 lion serving 32 people for just under three quarters of the year.

Lions of E2 have planted 1 tree, raised \$216,602, and donated \$86,830.

The Menomonie lions reported 43 activities while Somerset was next with 41 activities.

The following clubs have not reported a service activity yet this year:

Alma	Alma Center	Blair	Cochrane Buffalo City
Eau Claire Eve	Fountain City Farm Fest	Glen Hills L C	Hammond
Merillan	Mondovi	Pleasantville	Plum City
Spring Valley	Whitehall		

I will be contacting the all clubs on thanking them for reporting activities or following up for why they have not reported anything.

Yours in Lionism,

PDG Bradley Barth

2018-2019 GST Coordinator

02/10/19 MD-27E2 Cabinet Meeting

District Convention Report

MD27-E2 District Cabinet,

District Convention was held on March 15-16, 2019 at the Lismore in Eau Claire.

We had 178 registrants with a few walk-ins, for a convention attendance of over 180 Lion members!

Officer Training did not occur at District Convention. It will be held in April and/or May.

The service projects went very well at all areas. The children hospitals bags and care packages for the homeless were completed very fast. The vision screenings went well. I was informed around 30 children were screened at the Children's Museum of Eau Claire with a handful of referrals.

I felt that the convention went very well. We had a full room with the service projects and the Toot your Horn area. As nice as breakout sessions are, it was nice to allow everyone access to the same presentations at the same time.

I received four survey cards. Below are the tallies from the survey.

	Excellent	Very Good	Good	Fair	Need
					Improvement
Friday Night	1		2		1
Opening Session		2	1		
Hour of Power		2	1		
Seminar - Childhood Cancer	1	2	1		
Seminar – LEBW	2				
Seminar – Diabetic Friendly	2	1			
Deserts					
Service Projects		2			
Luncheon	1	2		1	
Evening Banquet		2			
Raffles / Entertainment		2	1		
Overall		2	1		
Location / Facility		2	2		

What did you like best?

- Guest speakers. The best in a long time!!!
- Facility

What did you like least?

- No Officer training. Really missed this. Would love to have this at our district convention.
- Flag Ceremony is too long, two or three sentences for each would do.
- Friday night

Poor lighting for and behind speaker

Suggestions:

- Would love to see convention in Hudson or Menomonie.
- Include time for clubs to share new/innovative activities/fundraisers/giving ideas
- Move voting time up to 3:30
- Skip downtime
- Live it up

Yours in Lionism,

PDG Bradley Barth

2019 Convention Chair



Kayleen Rosman < krosman64@gmail.com>

Environmental Report by Lion Anita LeCleir

1 message

'Anita Le Cleir' via MD27 E2 District Cabinet <md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com>

Fri, Mar 22, 2019 at 5:59 AM

Reply-To: Anita Le Cleir <tia1937@yahoo.com>
To: "md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com" <md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com>

The big thing in our multiple is Lions Planting Trees in Wisconsin. Each club is asked to plant at least one tree between May1st 2018 and May 1st, 2020. We want to keep track of the quantity planted. There are approximately 523 clubs in the state, so, that's a nice total. There are upwards of 18,000 Lions in Wisconsin. How fabulous to have a tree planted by each Lion!! You can report trees planted to me, tia1937@yahoo.com or to your club secretary.

Trees can be planted on public grounds or on private grounds. Make sure you get permission to plant either way. Suggestions are planting at hospitals, parks, day care centers, Main Street projects, libraries or in your own back yard. We will have a limited supply of bare root trees at the State Convention in May or you can get your own through your local forester or The Arbor Day Foundation. This is not a labor intensive or expensive project. Maybe you want to partner with others, i.e. Boy or Girl Scouts, Boys or Girls Clubs, school projects etc.

We are having an Environmental Seminar at the State Convention. I believe it at 9 a.m. on Saturday, May 18,2019 at Chula Vista Resort but time is subject to change. This will be a fast moving 4 part seminar featuring topics of trees, butterflies, bees and recycling, with 4 different presenters. The first 50 people in the door will receive a goody bag with a tree, a butterfly state pin, bee stationery and tips on recycling plus a piece of chocolate for sanity! Come and join us.

We always speak up for clean water and waterways, good soil, fresh air to breathe and recycling. Each Lion can do his part in this effort.

Thanks for all you do.

Lion Anita LeCleir

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "MD27 E2 District Cabinet" group.

To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to md27-e2-district-cabinet+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com.

To post to this group, send email to md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com.

To view this discussion on the web visit https://groups.google.com/d/msgid/md27-e2-district-cabinet/922430185.4344956.

1553252387571%40mail.yahoo.com.

For more options, visit https://groups.google.com/d/optout.



Kayleen Rosman < krosman64@gmail.com>

Environmental Report by Lion Anita LeCleir

1 message

'Anita Le Cleir' via MD27 E2 District Cabinet <md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com> Reply-To: Anita Le Cleir <tia1937@yahoo.com>

Fri, Mar 22, 2019 at 5:59 AM

To: "md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com" <md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com>

The big thing in our multiple is Lions Planting Trees in Wisconsin. Each club is asked to plant at least one tree between May1st 2018 and May 1st, 2020. We want to keep track of the quantity planted. There are approximately 523 clubs in the state, so, that's a nice total. There are upwards of 18,000 Lions in Wisconsin. How fabulous to have a tree planted by each Lion!! You can report trees planted to me, tia1937@yahoo.com or to your club secretary.

Trees can be planted on public grounds or on private grounds. Make sure you get permission to plant either way. Suggestions are planting at hospitals, parks, day care centers, Main Street projects, libraries or in your own back yard. We will have a limited supply of bare root trees at the State Convention in May or you can get your own through your local forester or The Arbor Day Foundation. This is not a labor intensive or expensive project. Maybe you want to partner with others, i.e. Boy or Girl Scouts, Boys or Girls Clubs, school projects etc.

We are having an Environmental Seminar at the State Convention. I believe it at 9 a.m. on Saturday, May 18,2019 at Chula Vista Resort but time is subject to change. This will be a fast moving 4 part seminar featuring topics of trees, butterflies, bees and recycling, with 4 different presenters. The first 50 people in the door will receive a goody bag with a tree, a butterfly state pin, bee stationery and tips on recycling plus a piece of chocolate for sanity! Come and join us.

We always speak up for clean water and waterways, good soil, fresh air to breathe and recycling. Each Lion can do his part in this effort.

Thanks for all you do.

Lion Anita LeCleir

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "MD27 E2 District Cabinet" group.

To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to md27-e2-district-cabinet+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com. To post to this group, send email to md27-e2-district-cabinet@googlegroups.com.

To view this discussion on the web visit https://groups.google.com/d/msgid/md27-e2-district-cabinet/922430185.4344956.

1553252387571%40mail.yahoo.com.

For more options, visit https://groups.google.com/d/optout.



E2 Cabinet Meeting February 24, 2019 Lions Pride Endowment Fund of WI, Inc., Report

The LPEF Board and Staff hope for your future be filled with promise and endless possibilities.

The LPEF Board met on November 28th, it was a WebEx meeting. At this meeting the board recorded the two electronic votes one on 10/28/2018 (Computer Vote) and the other on 9/13/2018 regarding the 2nd WLF check additional funds. Executive Director, Schlender reported Ana's Juarez's internship ends on the 18th. She was happy to report that Ana will continue with Lions Pride as a work study for the Spring Semester. The 2019 Budget was discussed and approved. New contract for auditors was also approved.

12th Pride Shoot Update -The Pride Shoot will be held on June 8, 2019 at Milford Hills in Johnson Creek.

Friendship 100 ~ 10th Annual Ride, July 2019- Date to be determined

Next LPEF Board Meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 18, 2019.

At the November 28th meeting President Sam lead the discussion regarding the additional funds to the WLF, \$50,000 dollars was determined to be the amount bringing the total LPEF distribution to WLF this year to \$146,273.78. He also He also extended his personal thank you to WLF President, Lion Jo for her positive message regarding Lions Pride the December/January Wisconsin Lion paper.

Special recognition to the Cuba City Lions who presented their 18th Ray Hempel Fellowship. In District E2, the Independence Lions Club has done an exceptional job in promoting Lions Pride.

Lions Pride ask for your support both personal and from your districts and ask you to encourage your Convention committees to include Lions Pride on their schedules.

We extend an invitation to join the Pride family if you are not yet a member. When you join the Lions Pride family you truly become part of "Today's help, Tomorrow's Hope".

Visit us at www.lionspride.org and be sure to like us on Facebook.

Lions Pride invites you to check out our blog at blog.lionspride.org - a new one post every Thursday. You can go to our website and click on the owl icon to view the blog and sign up to have the blog come directly to your email account.

It is time for some changes. I have experienced some major health issues and there is also a need for members of the Board of Directors to have different talents and expertise than I have. In the past, "E" Districts have switched off with the Director representing both the "E" Districts. If the pattern follows, the net would come from E2. What the Board is looking for is a Lion with expertise in fund raising or financial investments/management. If you know of a Lion who has the expertise in either area, please email name and contact information.

The next Board meeting is Wednesday, April 17, 2019. If you have any comments or questions, please contact me by email, meder31601@gmail.com. I will take your comments to the Board and will find answers to any questions.

Respectfully submitted, PCC Sam Kochel, E2 District Director

GMT REPORT 27E2 DISTRICT MEETING FEBRUARY 10, 2019

Fellow Lions:

I will be unable to attend the Cabinet Meeting this Sunday. There is a special event at our church in which I am to attend as a sponsor for the Buffalo County Food Pantry.

Membership in a Lions Club provides people with the opportunity to meet and work with other individuals in a spirit of fellowship, striving toward a common goal of helping those in need. As I visit different clubs, there are many challenges that each club has including but not limited to: age of members, lack of getting activities to do, and even some members wondering if their club will survive as they get older.

An idea came up and with some planning, we are going to make some small gains and continue to grow our membership. The idea is to have an open house, invite future members to a dinner meeting and show these people what the club is doing in the community. We will show a growth in members this year if we just ask.

Yours in Lionism,

PCC Wayne Babros GMT Chair